
 SAN FRANCISCO BAY AREA RAPID TRANSIT DISTRICT 
 ______________________________________  
 
 MEMORANDUM 

 
 

TO:  Board of Directors    DATE: July 31, 2023   
 
FROM:  Val Menotti    
 
SUBJECT: Measure RR Safe Routes to BART Grant Program - Update 
 

In a May 26, 2023 memo, BART staff informed the BART Board on Measure RR Safe Routes to BART 
(SR2B) Cycle 2 awards that were approved by the General Manager. On one of the proposals, the City of 
El Cerrito’s application requested $812,977 for an El Cerrito del Norte Complete Streets project.  This 
project was awarded funds, however the Board memo mistakenly identified the award amount as $1.5 M 
for the project.  BART staff has discussed this oversight with City staff, and the City has confirmed that 
only the requested amount will be included in the pass-through agreement. Below is the revised chart. 

 

 SR2B Cycle 2 Awarded Projects (REVISED) 

 
Staff intends to launch SR2B Cycle 3 by winter 2023/24 with an increased maximum award of $3M per 
project.  
 
If you have further questions, please contact me at 510-287-4794. 
 
 
cc: Board Appointed Officers 
 General Manager  
 Executive Staff 

Project Name (level 
of design) 

BART 
Station 
Served 

Applicant 
(County) 

SR2B Award Total Project 
Cost 

(rounded) 

Match Anticipated 
Project 

Completion 
El Cerrito del Norte 
TOD Complete 
Streets Improvement 
Project (100%)  

El 
Cerrito 
del Norte  

City of El 
Cerrito 
(Contra 
Costa)  

$812,977  $14,920,000  95%  Winter 
2024/2025  

Walnut Avenue 
Phase II Bikeway 
Project (35%)  

Fremont  City of 
Fremont 
(Alameda)  

$1,500,000  $3,350,000  55%  Winter 
2024/2025  


